ARVAD

Meeting Minutes:  October 18, 2016
1.  
Minutes:
· Linda moved approval of the September 15, 2016 meeting minutes.  Angela seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  
2.
Training:  Leslie Walters provided TherUp training for the group

3.
Central Office Update
· Dave reported that they will be installing the new furniture on November 14th.  Movers will be loading and delivering the remainder on the 21st.  
· We will have our November Orientation training at the County Extension as the A/V equipment will not be fully installed in time.

· The phones will be moved on November 22nd.  There will be a blackout period.

· The new address will be:  3600 Union Drive, 68516
4.
Updates:  Dave
· PAC:  There was a recommendation from PAC to go to the debit card system for Payflex.  Dave moved to go to the debit card system.  Tessa seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Kevin noted that this will only be effective for calendar year expenses and will not recognize the grace period.  This will require manual processing like the current system.  Replacement cards are free but expedited shipment cards will cost $75.  RVS will not be held liable for any lost or stolen cards.  This system replaces the automatic submission procedure between BCBS and Discovery Benefits (flex).  
· NASP:  They will be working on determining the 7090 loss impact for October, November and December.
· ARC:  The Senatorial Dinner is February 9th.
· AC/GB:  There will be no Area Director presentations at this meeting due to the audit presentation.
· Legislature:  NASP is meeting with them October 25th at noon.
· IT Committee:  Still focusing on Therap.
· HR Committee:  Nothing new to report at this time.
4.
Mileage Reimbursement Guidelines
· Traci brought a copy of guidelines found in the Director’s Manual and asked if these were correct.  Her coordinators had not seen it before.
· Bruce and Leon developed it a while back and it is still valid.

· Bruce noted that he could look at it again.  Tina offered to help with examples.
5.
PASSing Vans:
· Dave reported that we still need 2 more vans for the PASSing event.
· Traci will send Gwen with one when she attends.
· Wendy will check on renting one at a discount.
· The vans will only be needed for Monday and Wednesday, not the entire week.
6.
Hep B Reaction Costs:
· Linda noted that if staff has a reaction to the Hep B series, we are not responsible for the cost if their insurance has not started yet.
· For this reason, she recommends that we advise new staff to wait the 30 days to begin the series so that insurance will cover it if they have a reaction.
7.
Subminimum Wage:
· The Department of Labor is starting to really look into people being paid at a subminimum wage who aren’t on the Voc Rehab waiver or a child.
· Until they’re on that waiver we have to pay them at minimum wage.
8.
Security at Group Homes:
· Tammy issued a reminder to agencies to keep doors locked at properties.
· They had an attempted break-in at a York residence.
9.
Heritage Health:
· Kevin’s been told that United is the best option because there are no copays.  Copays on the other options are minimal.  
· Individual doctors/providers may need to be contacted to determine which network they are using.
· If an option hasn’t been chosen by December 1, one will be assigned for the individual.  At the end of each calendar year, there is an open enrollment period.
· UPDATE:  KEVIN EMAILED OUT A “DO & DON’T” GUIDE FROM THE STATE TO HELP WITH THE SELECTION PROCESS
10.
Personnel Policies:
· We will put page numbers in after the final approval has been given and things removed.
· We went over the changes as a group.
· Bruce will add a section on over-data usage for RVS phone plans (CSC’s and MSA’s).
· Tina moved approval with recommended changes.  Seconded by Linda.  Motion carried.  
11.
Fiscal
· Fixed Assets:  Kevin asked AD’s to go through their lists and remove the fully depreciated assets no longer in our possession.
· Audit:  The audit has been completed.  The only real change will be made to Lincoln 4.  It will show a $37,000 improvement to their bottom line.
· Funding:  
· Supplemental rates are gone.

· The eleven tiers will become 4 levels.

· January will be the start for the new plan.  UPDATE:  MAYBE LATER?
· We need to get through October, November and December and we need answers soon.

· Kevin is preparing for the worst until he hears otherwise.

· We will be submitting the impact on our expected 7090 losses by Friday.

· Kevin said to go ahead and approve the 5605 authorizations.  Accept the 7090 authorizations as well and we will see how hard it is to fix them.  

· Transportation is no longer billable unless it’s habilitative.  The same is true for mealtimes at day services.  Be sure to have these addressed at ISPs or have programs in place by Jan 1 so we can bill all hours in attendance after daily rates end.
7.
Next Meetings:
· November 17 (Joint CSC/ARVAD)[image: image1.png]



